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Minutes of the August 8th, 2018, St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association

The 477th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:34 AM
Vice President Frank Stubits led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. Chris Zarbo read the opening
prayer.

All officers were present except President Ratermann and Trustee Dan Bauer.

Vice President Stubits stated we received no applications for membership.

Vice President Stubits stated we had 3 candidates who are running for the Pension Board and would like to
address the membership. George Weindel, Mike Frederick and Mike Anderson then addressed the
membership.

Terry Shoemaker then addressed the membership for Tim Tumbrink who does the Find A Grave. He has been
looking into and researching police officers who are in unmarked graves. There are 17 including the 1st Chief
of the SLMPD. He has been talking to the monument company about the cost of putting head stones on their
graves. He would like see if this organization, Leadership, Ethical, SLPOA and the Police Foundation would be
willing to help raise enough money to have the head stones made for these deceased officers. The cost figure
is just under ten thousand dollars.

Secretary’s Report: A motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Wil Grove to accept the minutes as
printed. Motion passed on a voice vote.

Treasure’s Report: Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly Treasurer’s Report. A motion was made by Jim
Wurm, seconded by Steve Olish to accept the report subject to audit. Motion passed on a voice vote.

Vice President Stubits stated there is a fund raiser for Tom Madja Jr who has ALS on the September 7th here at
the hall if you are interested in attending or donating anything for the event.

The following members passed away since last month. Elder member Dilbert Eschelbach and, non- member
Robert Watts. Also, Paul Ray is in Barnes Hospital.

Old Business – None

New Business – Terry Shoemaker ask Steve Olish about electronic voting for the upcoming Pension election.
Steve said if you have an email address on file at the pension office you will be sent an electronic otherwise
you will receive a paper ballot by mail.

Mr. Pona stated we had 65 members in attendance.

A Motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Charlie Steele to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 11:55.










